
March 24, 2023 

The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chairwoman 

Committee on Appropriations 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting $560,000 in funding for the Yukon Wastewater Treatment Plant in fiscal 

year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Yukon, located at 500 W. 

Main, Yukon, OK 73099. The funding would be used to increase the capacity of the wastewater 

treatment plant from 3 million gallons per day to 5 million gallons per day to meet demands.  

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the City of Yukon’s 

Wastewater Treatment Plant effluent pumping and piping is at its capacity. The new efficient 

pumps and piping will allow Yukon to meet its current and future flow requirements in 

compliance with current standards.  

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized 

by Title VI of the Clean Water Act, 33 U.S.C 1381 et seq. 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family. 

Sincerely, 

Stephanie Bice 

Member of Congress 


